Submission to the Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts Committee.

Telstra (Transition to Full Private Ownership) Bill 2003

I would like to place on the public record my opposition to this legislation, which empowers the government to privatise the remaining government shareholding in Telstra.

Telecommunications services are essential services and it is essential that it stay majority publicly owned.

Telstra still has a long way to go to provide the Australian public with a quality telecommunications network. I would like to inform the committee about two service issues that are currently affecting constituents in my electorate of Stirling.

The first of these is the Hamersley tower issue. Constituents who live in the suburbs of Hamersley, Balga, Balcatta and Westminster have to put up with sub-standard telephone services. They have to listen to ABC AM radio every time they pick up their telephone handset.

A community reference group has been set up to lobby Telstra to provide residents with a T400 handset. This standard handset has built in filters, which stop the problem of radio frequency interference. Telstra has refused to provide these handsets free of charge to people who rent their phones even though the handset is standard. I have lodged a complaint on behalf of these constituents with the Telephone Industry Ombudsman.

The residents of Lyndale Street in Gwelup have also been experiencing problems with their service. Nineteen residents in this street have collectively sent a letter to Telstra with regard to the poor service they have endured over the past 12 months. These problems go past the merely accidental. Persistent line drop-outs, line noise and the impossibility of line upgrades have plagued the residents for at least a year. Telstra’s inability to fix these faults can best be epitomised by one pregnant resident on the street who recently purchased a mobile phone for fear of not being able to contact loved ones if she went into labour. I spoke in the Parliament about this issue on 20 August 2003.  I received a letter from one of those constituents on 22 September 2003 who still has not had her problem dealt with. I will now quote some of a letter sent by my constituent Sue Mulvay to Telstra on 17th September 2003:

After my last discussion with Chris I felt that Telstra considered it acceptable to have a loss of service for up to 5 days within the Perth metro area and that 1-2, or even more periods per annum, of loss of service were also considered within the normal range. Could you please clarify Telstra’s position on this, for me in writing.

It appeared that the protocol for line diversion and mobile phone subsidy when loss of service was being experience were the focus, rather than upgrading of infrastructure. The repair work that has been carried out in our area is of a general reactionary nature and doesn’t appear to address the overall upgrading of our system that we feel is necessary. We have all heard the words; “You shouldn’t have any more troubles now.” too many times.
As a member of parliament I am continually dealing with constituent problems in relation to Telstra. The government tells us that “all is well in the bush” but I am experiencing the opposite. We cannot even contemplate privatising the rest of Telstra until it is able to deliver quality communication services to clients who live within 6km of the CBD of a major capital city.
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